SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL JULY 30, 1946

BOOK '

PAGE 27/

Mayor Madry presided over the meeting and all members of the board were present.

The main discussion of this meeting was the problem of garbage collection for out of town residents. After considering the increased costs of collecting the garbage it was decided that fees would have to be increased. Alderman Hobbs made a motion that the charge for garbage collection for persons living outside the town limits be increased from \$1.00 per month to \$2.00, to be billed annually as in the past. Seconded by Alderman Burch and unanimously passed. Alderman Burch made a motion that all commercial firms be charged an increase of 50% of the present rate. Seconded by Alderman Hobbs and unanimously passed.

The Town manager was asked to request the Recreation Commission and the Planning Board to submit for the permanent record of the town an outline of the general program of activities and a record of the disbursements of the \$600.00 appropriated to each committee.

Alderman Hobbs made a motion to tentatively adopt the 1946047 budget. Seconded by Alderman Burch and unanimously passed.

The meeting adjourned.

199

mae Wekie